
Neighborhood Associations working together 
to preserve, enhance, and promote  
the Evansville neighborhoods 

NEIGHBOR TO NEIGHBORNEIGHBOR TO NEIGHBORNEIGHBOR TO NEIGHBORNEIGHBOR TO NEIGHBOR    
A Publication of  United Neighborhoods of  Evansville 

 

Volume 10 Issue 6           20 N.W. Fourth Street, Suite 501, 47708                         June  2010 

Website:  www.unoevansville.org                    Email: unoe1@msn.com                 Phone 812-428-4243  

U N O E 

WWW.UNOEVANSVILLE.ORG WebsiteWWW.UNOEVANSVILLE.ORG WebsiteWWW.UNOEVANSVILLE.ORG WebsiteWWW.UNOEVANSVILLE.ORG Website    

Community Resource LinksCommunity Resource LinksCommunity Resource LinksCommunity Resource Links    
    ����American Red CrossAmerican Red CrossAmerican Red CrossAmerican Red Cross    

    ����City of EvansvilleCity of EvansvilleCity of EvansvilleCity of Evansville        

        ����Courier & PressCourier & PressCourier & PressCourier & Press    

  �  �  �  �Disaster Resistant                   Disaster Resistant                   Disaster Resistant                   Disaster Resistant                               

            C ommunity Corp (DRC)    C ommunity Corp (DRC)    C ommunity Corp (DRC)    C ommunity Corp (DRC)    

    ����Evansville City ClerkEvansville City ClerkEvansville City ClerkEvansville City Clerk        

    ����Evansville Department of  Evansville Department of  Evansville Department of  Evansville Department of      

       Metropolitan Development       Metropolitan Development       Metropolitan Development       Metropolitan Development    

    ����Evansville Parks and Evansville Parks and Evansville Parks and Evansville Parks and     

       Recreation Department       Recreation Department       Recreation Department       Recreation Department        

    ����Evansville Geographic Information       Evansville Geographic Information       Evansville Geographic Information       Evansville Geographic Information       

          Systems (GIS)  Systems (GIS)  Systems (GIS)  Systems (GIS)    

    ����Evansville Vanderburgh Evansville Vanderburgh Evansville Vanderburgh Evansville Vanderburgh     

      Public Library  Public Library  Public Library  Public Library    

                ����Habitat for Humanity of Evansville Habitat for Humanity of Evansville Habitat for Humanity of Evansville Habitat for Humanity of Evansville     

    ����Keep Evansville BeautifulKeep Evansville BeautifulKeep Evansville BeautifulKeep Evansville Beautiful    

    ����Pigeon Creek Greenway PassagePigeon Creek Greenway PassagePigeon Creek Greenway PassagePigeon Creek Greenway Passage        

    ����Vanderburgh County AssessorVanderburgh County AssessorVanderburgh County AssessorVanderburgh County Assessor    

From the President……From the President……From the President……From the President……    

         inside for…         inside for…         inside for…         inside for…    
 

~ From the President 
 

~ Land Use Planning, Part XIIIV 
 

~ Evansville in Motion 
 

~ Back 2 School Unity Fest 
 

~ Health Care Excel Event   

~ Announcements 
 

~ Neighborhood Happenings 
 
 

~ 2009 Neighborhood Sparkplugs 
 

~ Did U.N.O.E? 
 
 

Upcoming Dates….. 
 

June 3rd— Parks, Trees &  
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                      Program 
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June 24th—UNOE General  
 Membership Mtg. 
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Hello Neighborhoods! 
 

The heat and humidity have arrived so it must be near the start of summer in 

the River City.  While walking downtown the other day, I noticed how steel is 

starting to rise up from the new downtown arena project.  After seeing that 

sight, I decided that this month, I would like to use my time to direct everyone 

to an important website that can answer many questions about the project.  

That website is www.evansvillearenaproject.com.  When visiting that site, you 

can learn about everything involved in the construction, designs, plans, and 

timelines.  There is also vendor information as well.  My favorite thing to  

follow is the live webcam of the construction site. 
 

Remember that United Neighborhoods of Evansville has two members on the 

Evansville Arena Project Committee that meets regularly.  Jayne Buthod and 

myself are the two representatives from our organization who serve on this 

committee.  Either way, I ask that everyone take the time to visit the Evansville 

Arena Project website and learn a little more about the new downtown arena.  

If you have questions that can’t be answered on the website, please contact 

myself or Jayne.  We will both do our best to find the answers for you! 
 

See you at the General Meeting! 

 

Chris Cooke 

President 

United Neighborhoods of Evansville 

New Neighbor in the Neighborhood New Neighbor in the Neighborhood New Neighbor in the Neighborhood New Neighbor in the Neighborhood !! 
We welcome 

 

Reed Michael ClarkReed Michael ClarkReed Michael ClarkReed Michael Clark    
    

Born May 11th, 2010 
7 lbs. 3 ozs., 19 inches long 

 

Proud Mommy & Daddy: 
Lori Gardner & Garrett Clark 

 

Lori is the Operational Mgr. in our office. 
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Land Use Planning, Part XIIIV 
By Fred Padget 

 
 

.As I said last month, we’ll start to look at some specific changes to the zoning code recommended in the Comp Plan as 

well some thoughts about improving the code from others and myself. At this point we most likely will not take a posi-

tion regarding the potential changes but rather hope to encourage a wide and diverse community conversation concern-

ing zoning as well as land use philosophy and practice. 

 

Although the city and county each have their own zoning code, they are pretty much the same but not exactly. One pos-

sible change that would affect only the county is to require rezoning from Agricultural to Residential before platting 

major subdivisions. From my experience, it is not very well known that a major subdivision can be developed on Agri-

cultural zoned land in the county outside the city limits without rezoning to Residential. Obviously much of the land 

outside the city is zoned Agricultural. A major subdivision is anything with three or more lots. Basically this means that 

if I own sufficient land and want to put in a 500 or 1,000 home subdivision, I can do that by simply meeting the subdi-

vision code which is basically technical requirements and get the Area Plan Commissions approval. Further, the APC 

must approve it, if I meet the conditions of the subdivision code. No approval by any elected body is required effec-

tively eliminating the ability for anyone to remonstrate regarding the development. I think a case could be made that 

this procedure could possible hurt the city in its redevelopment effort and growth because it becomes easier and perhaps 

cheaper to develop in the county. Just my opinion. The reason this applies only to the county and not the city is that 

upon annexation into the city Agricultural zoned land is automatically re-classed as Residential. It’s important to not get 

confused with property tax assessment which is not based on zoning other than, perhaps, in an indirect way. 

 

Let’s look in a little more detail at this 500 or 1,000 home subdivision I can develop with no required approval of any 

elected body. A single family dwelling need only be 720 square feet which is quite small compared to most single fam-

ily homes. A one-story 27 foot by 27 foot home would more than satisfy this requirement. A full two-story home would 

need to be only 19 foot by 19 foot. And please don’t misunderstand me, I’m not being critical or disparaging about 

smaller homes, I’m just looking at the current code. The minimum lot size required is 6,000 square feet with a 60 foot 

minimum width meaning a 60 foot by 100 foot lot meets the requirement. There are other requirements such as lot cov-

erage, height, front and side yards, and more. There would be a need for a sewer system because septic systems require 

much larger lots, at least 2 ½ acres. And, as I understand it, a mobile home park could be allowed with approval of a 

Special Use Permit by the BZA. In my companion article in this newsletter, I point out that the BZA approved 100% of 

requests ruled on for Special Use permits during 2009 although none applied to mobile home parks.  

 

My point with this article is simply that a major residential development can happen in the county outside the city limits 

on Agricultural zoned property with no change in zoning, no hearing by any elected body and no possibility for any 

meaningful remonstrance from the public. In my opinion, that circumvents good public policy and absolutely circum-

vents good land use planning. 

 

As I said at the beginning of this article, my hope is to encourage a wide and diverse community conversation concern-

ing zoning as well as land use philosophy and practice. If you have comments, we’ll include them in upcoming articles 

if you would like and if you have any questions feel free to contact me at fcpadget@aol.com or 428-2529 anytime. Next 

month we’ll continue to look at some additional changes to the zoning code recommended in the Comp Plan as well 

some thoughts about improving the code from others and myself. 

UNOE ServicesUNOE ServicesUNOE ServicesUNOE Services    
The UNOE office wants to remind member neighborhoods  
about the services we provide to help you grow and reach your goals!                       
• Technical Assistance                  •   Grant writing assistance 
• Help with research, program ideas and development 
• Computer and work station for individual neighborhood use 
• Discounted copy rate and use of UNOE’s Bulk Mailing Permit 
We encourage all neighborhoods to take advantage of these great  services and many moreand many moreand many moreand many more!   
That’s what we are here for!  Call the UNOE office for more information at 428-4243. 
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2009 
“Neighborhood Sparkplugs  

Carolyn Stagg from Hilltop  Neighbor-
hood Association has not only been presi-
dent of our association, she has been the 
backbone.  She has been on the Board of Di-
rectors, of Westside Improvement Assoc.,  co-
chair of National Night Out held at Garvin 
Park, and an active member of UNOE.  She 
organized the pilot program for the Disaster 
Preparedness Workshop,  and was awarded 
by the Disaster Resistance of  Evansville 
Leadership.  She keeps the organization well 
informed and encourages us to be active in 
our neighborhood activities. 
 -  Brenda Carrigan, Hilltop Neighborhood 
John Cartwright from Mt. Auburn 
Neighborhood Association  is the picture 
of a good neighbor.  He is there when help is 
needed by the neighborhood  or just one 
neighbor.  One of the many storms we have 
had caused a large tree to fall across a swing 
set in a park nearby.  John brought a truck 
and necessary equipment to repair the 
swings for the children.  This is just one ex-
ample of the many things John does for us. 
 -  Doug Barton, Mt. Auburn Neighborhood 

• Parks, Trees & Beautification Committee Meeting—Thursday, June 3rd,  4:00 pm at the UNOE office 
• Recycle Day—Saturday, June 5th from 8 am-12 pm at old Wal-Mart West.  For more information, call the 

Solid Waste District at 436-7800. 
• UNOE Board Meeting—Wednesday, June 16th at 4:00 pm in the 3rd floor Conference Room, Hulman Bldg. 
• West Sector Citizens Meeting—Thursday,  June 17th, 6:00 pm located at 401 E. Columbia Street.  For more  
      information, call West Sector at 435-6135. 
• Traveling City Hall Program– Thursday, June 17th, 5:30-7:30 pm at Nativity Catholic Church, 3635 Pollack 

Avenue.   
• UNOE General Membership Meeting—Thursday, June 24th from 6:30—8:00 pm.  The meeting will be at  

the Red Cross Center on Stockwell Road. 
• Parks, Trees & Beautification Committee Meeting—Thursday, July 1st,  4:00 pm at the UNOE office. 
• Recycle Day—Saturday, July 17th at old Wal-mart West.  For more information, call  436-7800. 
• NATIONAL NIGHT OUT— Tuesday, August 3rd. 6:00-9:00 pm at Akin, Garvin and Lorraine Parks.  Watch for 

details in your neighborhood! 
• UNOE Sparkplug Banquet—Friday, October 22nd at 6:00 pm at the Walnut Rooms of the Aztar Executive 

Conference Center.  Mark your calendars!! 

 

Hilltop Neighborhood Association                            

Annual Rummage Sale   
 

When:  June 5; rain date June 12 

Time:   7 am to 1 pm 
Where:  Pine Haven Rehab's parking lot                                                               

        at 3400 Stocker Dr. (off of Harmony Way) 

Ballard Neighborhood AssociationBallard Neighborhood AssociationBallard Neighborhood AssociationBallard Neighborhood Association    

Block Block Block Block     
PartyPartyPartyParty    

 

Saturday, June 12th, Noon—3:00pm 
  at the Nazarene Baptist Church parking lot.  

 For more information, call 774-2513 or 568-8306. 

Lamasco Neighborhood assoc. 

7th annual neighborhood yard sale      
Saturday, June 5th       

   8:00am—Noon                                        

Map of yard sales will be available. 
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Did U.N.O.E.? 

   GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
June 24th, 2010 

Thursday 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

  Red Cross Building—29 S. Stockwell Road          

      Program: Informational Overview of the City-County Consolidation  

 

 

        The City of Dayton Dept. of Planning & Community Development  

     will be hosting the  
 

       2010 Regional Neighborhood Network Conference       2010 Regional Neighborhood Network Conference       2010 Regional Neighborhood Network Conference       2010 Regional Neighborhood Network Conference    
         on October 7th-9th,  in Dayton, Ohio                                      

 

The Conference will be held at the Dayton Convention Center  

and Crowne Plaza Hotel. 
 

 

  The theme, Reinventing Neighborhoods, salutes the hard work neighbor-

hood leaders contribute to communities while providing new and creative 

mechanisms to address some of the major concerns in neighborhoods today.  

The workshops that will enable these leaders to continue with their efforts and 

take back a wealth of fresh new initiatives to their communities. 
 

                                                                          ——  More information coming soon! 


